VLMG-6/Doc. -, p. 2

	WORLD METEOROLOGICAL ORGANIZATION
COORDINATION GROUP FOR METEOROLOGICAL SATELLITES
___________________________

VIRTUAL LABORATORY MANAGEMENT GROUP
SIXTH SESSION

SAO JOSE DOS CAMPOS, BRAZIL, 8-11 OCTOBER 2012
	VLMG-6/Doc.


(10/16/2012)


_________
ITEM:  14 – Working group session


Working Group 4- Certification
(Submitted by Kathy-Ann Caesar)
	Summary and Purpose of Document

The group first defined the task as dealing with certification but also with WMO recommended competencies (including aviation and other WMO areas); training needs and material.  With aviation as the focus the group discussed level of preparedness for QMS and competencies status of the WMO member states and noted that it ranged from the well prepared to those where the aviation personnel were only vaguely aware of the new WMO regulations.  Other areas of discussion included what was the mechanism for accessing competency; who were the assessors and how are trained; where can information on these issues and issued of training and Continuing Profession Development be accessed and how could VLab assist in getting the message out, especially given the short time line.
Concluding the portals of information and WMO Task teams are in place and working to these issues, it was then believed that VLab can play a role in publicizing what was available. The following recommendations were proposed:


ACTION PROPOSED


The sixth session is invited to:

Recommend to WMO to investigate the possibility to do (a):

(a) VLab proposes a Poster campaign by WMO in collaboration with ICAO.  A simple, concise, and effective poster that highlighted WMO competency standards for aeronautical meteorological personnel (AMP) are going to be in place by November 30, 2013; Links to WMO CAeM site which houses all information on the new standards; Links to  RTCs/CoEs which provide training and links to VLab for training material and sites. Said posters can be posted to all WMO affiliates including VLab, CoEs, Satellite agencies, ETR office etc. 

(b) VLab proposes VLab host an Online Event call ‘Aviation Virtual Roundtable’.  The event similar to an event week will be a lecture/discussion forum covering the information on the new WMO regulations and related matters, but in different languages and by the different RTCs. The event can be spaced over a week, at various time zones and using the RTCs/CoEs as hosts and invite some the experts to answer questions. Forum will be open to aviation personnel to be informed and learn of the new regulations, timelines and implications; Suggest date mid January 2013. Actionees: Kathy and Lu (Garba, Daniel, and CoEs.
